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TO:
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RE:
Minutes of July 17, 2019

Insurance Advisory Committee


Deerfield Town Hall
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Barbara Miller
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John Lafleche
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Mildred Colon
Lynn Sibley
OTHERS PRESENT:

Joseph Shea
Karen Karowski
Cynthia Smith 
Michele Komosa
Jonathan Payson 
Patrick Brock
Jessica Lewerenz 
Mary Houle
Mary Baronas


Dean Iacobucci


CALL TO ORDER

Chairman, Russ Kaubris, called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m. with a quorum present of 80.28% of the weighted vote.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion to accept the minutes of April 17, 2019 was made by Michael Sullivan and seconded by Lisa Blackmer.  The motion was carried unanimously.
FINANCIAL REPORT

Month of June 2019 
Karen Karowski presented the Financial Report showing a starting cash balance for June of $9,835,518.68 with a total monthly income of $1,720,863.00.  The monthly expenses totaled $5,631,914.20 leaving a total net monthly income of ($3,911,051.20).  The accounts receivable balance was $4,545,619.76 which if paid on time would have left us with a balance of $35,674,501.75.  
Investments and CD’s for June 2019
Karen also reported that the investments portfolio value was $10,491,885.34 with a market change of $394,408.32 leaving a total of $10,886,293.66.  Karen also reported a starting balance in CD’s of $9,756,835.33, leaving interest earned of $17,288.86, with a balance of $9,774,124.19.
On a motion by Michael Sullivan, seconded by Lisa Banner, the financial report was approved unanimously.
WELLNESS UPDATE

Michele gave an update on the Wellness Initiative program:
· July 1st – Michele stated all Wellness operations are now processed by the Fiscal Year.  

· Mini Grants – There are 17 units that have applied and been awarded mini grants for FY20.  Michele also provided a list of programs participants used their funding for in FY19.  
· AHealthyMe –Gift cards were mailed to all subscribers that earned 100 points in the FY19 campaign.  The new campaign began July 1st for FY20 and will have some new features to earn points including community involvement (relay for life, donating blood, etc) and the diabetes care value program.  Michele stated we are up to 386 users – from 232 last year.
· BCBS Wellness Credits – Michele stated BCBS has awarded us $27,500 in new wellness credits effective July 1st to use in FY20. 

· Bulletin Boards – These were distributed to those present at the IAC meeting.  
· Flu Clinics – Michele stated it’s not too early to think about booking an onsite flu clinic as they take a month to be scheduled. 
For more information on any of these programs contact Michele Komosa by phone at 413-584-1300 ext 173 or email at mkomosa@hampshirecog.org.  

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OPENING
Joe explained there was an opening on the Executive Committee for a representative at large.  For this election, the term would begin immediately and go until reelection time in October.  The nominations were Ira Brezinsky from SHFD #1, Rich Carmignani Jr from Dudley and Michael Owens from Easthampton.  There were no other nominations and a vote was taken.  The vote concluded Rich Carmignani Jr to be the new Executive Committee member at large.
RX SAVINGS ANALYSIS

John Garrish gave a presentation regarding the savings the Trust has seen since having the RX analysis performed, and also projected savings for the next year.
HCG/HCGIT UPDATES

Joe stated with the HCOG going out of business in a couple months, the HCOG Councilors who were the Trustees of the Trust had agreed to remove themselves from that role therefore allowing the Trust’s Insurance Advisory Committee to be the new Trustees of the Trust. Joe stated the separation came with a stipulation that the Trust pay for the transfer of the HCOG server to be housed at Paragus IT for access by all as we cannot just extract the Trust information from it.  
Joe explained that as of now, the HCOG still owes for their July premiums and if not paid by July 31st, their coverage as a unit will be cancelled. 
NEW WEBSITE

Joe explained with separating from the HCOG, he has been working on a new website for the Trust which will be www.HCGIT.org.  It is not up and running yet.  He also has potential new phone numbers for the Trust in case we are not able to keep the current ones. We will email everyone once we are ready to begin using either.
AUDIT FY 18

Joe reported that the HCOG declined to have an audit done so we proceeded in having our own at the Trust for FY18.  This was completed in June.  Once finalized, Joe will schedule our audit for FY19.  Even as an independent entity, the Trust is still required by law to have annual audits completed.  
PCORI FEE

Joe stated the annual PCORI fee was due this month.  This fee is paid to the federal government and is used to fund research to analyze insurance data to help people make better-informed health care decisions.  
REINSURANCE & RENEWAL UPDATE

Joe stated we received 2 quotes for reinsurance for FY20 – one from BCBS and one from our current carrier, Gerber.  Gerber came in significantly lower than last year for a renewal at the same stop loss of $275,000.  It was the Executive Committee’s recommendation to renew with Gerber.   

Michael Sullivan made a motion to continue with Gerber for reinsurance for FY20 at a stop loss of $275,000.  This was seconded by Barbara Miller and passed unanimously.

BENEFIT CHANGE SAVINGS/MITIGATION UNIT UPDATES

Joe stated the new benefits changes took effective July 1st and he explained there were a couple of system errors that occurred.  He stated members on a family plan were charged the full $200 deductible amount when filling a prescription instead of the maximum of $100 per individual.  Joe stated BCBS has since corrected this and impacted members will be receiving a refund for their overpayment.  Joe stated the other issue was with members utilizing the Smart90 plan at CVS which is supposed to defer the deductible when obtaining a 90 day maintenance medication, but members were being charged the deductible anyway.  BCBS is still working to resolve this issue. 
Joe reported there were many units that did nothing with Section 21-22 and are in current negotiations with unions.  

BUDGET DISCUSSIONS
Joe provided a draft of the budget for FY20 showing increases to contributory retirement, parking, legal, and IT services as part of our separation from the HCOG.  Joe also explained the Executive Committee requested funding of two additional line items to the budget, one for HCOG Contingencies of $20,000 and one for Salary Contingencies of $10,000.  
Joe also stated the need to revise the Trust Agreement now that we are separate from the HCOG so it states the Trustees of the Trust are now the IAC.  There are a few other small amendments Joe plans to make so the agreement is more cleanly and clearly written.  
On a motion by Michael Sullivan, seconded by Barbara Miller, it was unanimously voted to accept the FY-2020 budget as presented in the amount of $614,045.00. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION – MARCH 

Joe stated the Trust Executive Committee held an Executive Session at their meeting on March 20, 2019 and finally approved the release of these minutes in June.  Joe explained that in the executive session, HCOG chairman was present and made an offer to release the Trust if the Trust would assume their $2.1 million in liabilities.  However, state law does not allow Trust funds to be utilized for anything other than Trust expenses, therefore the offer was declined.  

NEW BUSINESS

There was no new business to report at this time. 

ADJOURNMENT
On a motion by Michael Sullivan, seconded by Lisa Banner it was voted to adjourn the meeting at 11:05 a.m.  The motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Smith 
Meeting Schedule

Executive Committee
   September 25, 2019
  9:00 a.m.
98 King Street, Northampton
Insurance Advisory Comm.
   October 9, 2019

10:00 a.m.
Deerfield Town Hall
Executive Committee 
   November 20, 2019
  9:00 a.m.
98 King Street, Northampton
Page 3 of 4

